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Situering van het proefschrift  
 
Through the adoption of the new legislative 
changes, including the 7th Amendment to the 
Cosmetics Directive and the REACH legislation for 
chemicals, the European Commission made it 
quite clear that 3R-alternative approaches, 
leading to the Refinement, Reduction and 
Replacement of animal experimentation need to 
be developed. In line with these requirements, 
the global goal of this doctoral thesis was to 
contribute to further progress in the field of 3R-
alternatives, in particular with respect to 
toxicogenomics and liver-based in vitro modelling 
applied for carcinogenicity testing. Thus, the 
potential utility of different liver-based in vitro 
culture models for their discriminating power 
between genotoxic (GTX) carcinogens, non-
genotoxic (NGTX) carcinogens and non-
carcinogens (NC) using transcriptomics data is 
investigated. The major focus is hereby directed 
towards epigenetically-stabilized and 
conventional monolayer cultures of primary rat 
hepatocytes. In addition, the potential integration 
and use of the generated information in 
alternative integrating testing strategies is 
suggested. As such, the outcome of this thesis 
has the ambition to offer a valuable contribution 
to future carcinogen risk assessment. 
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